
 
 

ECOTRAILSICILIA 2024 GENERAL REGULATIONS 
 

The A.S.D. Ecotrail Sicilia organizes "EcotrailSicilia 2024" 8 events of running races and walks in the Sicilian 
natural reserves and parks, open to athletes and walkers. 

• 17th March: Trail dello Zingaro (17/33 km) - Scopello- R.N.O. Zingaro 

• 5th May: Trail dello Zu Pardo (20 km) – Parco dei Nebrodi 

• 14th July: Trail dei Nebrodi (20/67 km) - Cesarò - Parco dei Nebrodi 

• 10th-11th August: Trail della Luna (14+16 km) - Caltavuturo - Parco delle Madonie 

• 6th-7th-8th September: Egadi Running Cruise (2,5+9+17 km) - Isole Egadi 

• 28th October: Pantelleria Trail (21/50 km) – Parco Nazionale dell’Isola di Pantelleria 

• 27th October: Trail di Fondachelli (26 km) – Monti Peloritani 

• 24th November: Gran Trail dell’Etna (18/42 km) Ragalna - Parco dell’Etna 

 

GENERAL RULES 
It is possible to participate in Ecotrailsicilia as agonist (Trail), walker (Walktrail), or volunteer. The races and 
walks take place in semi-autonomy. Semi-autonomy is defined as having the capacity to be autonomous 
between two refreshments posts, as much on the food front as that of clothing and security, allowing 
for adapting to problems encountered or foreseen (bad weather, physical problems, injury...). 

The routes are for at least 90% dirt roads and paths even with very high slopes and in difficult terrain. 
Participation is not recommended without an adequate training. Who participates, it does so with the knowledge 
that, due to the nature of the routes, he/she runs the risk of incurring even very serious traumas, and that it can 
take a long time to get any help. 

Along the route, are planned  refreshment stations in a variable number in relation to the length of the route. The 
refreshment stations will be supplied with food and water. In the refreshment areas, plastic cups will not be 
available, Participants will use their personal glass. Drinking directly from the organization's bottles or bins is not 
permitted. 

Athletes must throw the waste into the bins provided by the organization. For safety reasons, it is not allowed to 
leave the route. The competitor who leaves the marked paths is no longer under the responsibility of the 
organization. The race will take place in any weather condition that does not put the safety of the participants at 
serious risk. The timetable program may undergo, based on contingent situations, variations that will be 
communicated during the briefing. 

Competitors are obliged to provide any assistance to participants in difficulty. 

The race-bib must be worn on the chest or stomach and be permanently and completely visible throughout the 
totality of the race. It must always be placed on top of all clothing and can in no case be positioned on a leg or 
backpack. The name and partner's logos must not be either modified or hidden. 

It is forbidden to be accompanied on the course by a person who is not properly registered. For safety reasons 
the use of headphones for listening to i-pods or similar devices is not permitted. The organization reserves the 
right to impose mandatory equipment. For each race will be set a maximum time which will run from the official 
start. Athletes who will finish the race beyond this limit, even if they will be included in the ranking, will have 
attributed only 0.5 points and will not take part in awarding ceremony. 

Those who believe that they are unable to complete the race within the maximum time can request, where 
applicable, early departure. 

Since the early departure is an option created to favor slow athletes, the use of it by faster athletes who have no 
real need of it, is to be considered unfair to other athletes of equal value and, moreover, complicates the work of 
the organizers. To discourage therefore those who make improper use of them, it is not allowed to those who 
start early, to cross the finish line before the winner (man/woman). Athletes who choose to start early and will 
cross the finish line before the winner (man/woman), will receive a time equal to that achieved by the first + a 
time equal to the advance + 15 ’. 

In the sections where the route crosses the road, which will not be closed to vehicular traffic, competitors are 
required to respect the traffic regulations.  

 

ABANDONMENT AND REPATRIATION 
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Except in the case of injury, a runner must not abandon outside of a check point. He/she must inform the person 
responsible for the post and/or communicate the withdrawal by phone. The organization will take care of 
bringing him/her to the finish. The time needed to take the retired athletes back to the finish line depends on the 
availability of vehicles at that time, and could even be several tens of minutes. Each competitor expressly 
renounces to make use of the rights to the image during the races as well as renouncing any appeal against the 
organization, and its authorized partners, for the use made of his/her image. During the event, it is forbidden to 
make political, religious or social claims unless agreed with the organization. Each participant will receive a race 
number which must be used for all the stages, in case of loss, any additional race bib will cost € 1.00. The winner 
is obliged to welcome the last classified to the finish line. Participation in the pre-competition briefing is 
mandatory. 

On the occasion of each competition a Commission will be set up which will have the task of resolving any 
disputes concerning the infringements and related penalties. 

It will consist of: 

• The head of EcotrailSicilia, Aldo Siragusa; 

• the competition judge, Giuseppe D’Ambra; 

• a manager of the participating clubs 

 

The organization will apply the following penalties for those who do not comply with the regulation: 

1. Drinking from the bottles or bins of the organization: 10 MINUTES. 

2. Badly placed or clipped bib: 10 MINUTES. 

3. Use of headphones for listening to i-pods or similar devices: 15 MINUTES. 

4. Being accompanied on the route by a person who is not regularly registered: 40 MINUTES. 

5. Abandonment of the race without communicating it to the organization: 1 HOUR (the penalty will be 
applied to the next stage). 

6. Involuntary cutting: - if quantifiable with certainty: 20 ’/ km or fraction of km - if not quantifiable: Placing 
in last position of ranking 

7. Voluntary cut: DISQUALIFICATION. 

8. Throwing waste outside the bins: DISQUALIFICATION. 

9. Not providing assistance to participants in difficulty: DISQUALIFICATION. 

10. Failing to respect volunteers: 1 HOUR. 

11. Unauthorized political, religious or social claims: DISQUALIFICATION. 

12. Lack of obligatory equipment: at the discretion of the Commission. 

Any aggravating circumstances can increase the penalties. 

Any complaints must be submitted in writing to the organization within 30 minutes of posting the ranking in the 
finish area, paying a deposit of € 20.00 which will be returned only if the complaint is accepted. 

 

PARTICIPATION 
Trail: participation is open to ACSI or FIDAL members holding a medical certificate for competitive activity. Non-
members can participate by applying for a membership card for the ACSI and by presenting a copy of the 
identity document, tax code and medical certificate for competitive activity. 

Walktrail: participation is open to ACSI or FIDAL members holding a medical certificate for competitive activity. 
Non-members can participate by applying for a membership card for the ACSI and by presenting a copy of the 
identity document, tax code and medical certificate for non-competitive activity. 

Volunteers: free participation. 

Foreign athletes: participation is open for athletes in possession of a medical certificate for competitive activity. 
The organization will issue the ACSI card 

 

REGISTRATIONS 
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Via the website www.ecotrailsicilia.it.  

In case of non-participation, the participation fee, is not refundable. 

 

DISCOUNTS AND GRATUITIES 

• Groups with at least 10 people: 10% of the registration fee; 

• Presidents of clubs: free registration; 

• Ecotrailsicilia points competition leaders: free registration; 

• 2nd place in Ecotrailsicilia points competition ranking: 50% of the registration fee 

• 3rd place in Ecotrailsicilia points competition ranking: 20% of the registration fee 

• Senators 

Please, contact the organization to access discounts and gratuity 

 

SCORES FOR THE RANKING OF EACH STAGE 

TRAIL: in each race 30 points will be awarded to the first classified, 29 to the second and so on up to assigning 1 
point to the thirtieth and following. This score will then be multiplied by three coefficients: 

the first, referred to the distance, is equal to 1.xx; where xx is the number of kilometers run by the athlete in that 
race. Eg: if the athlete run 18 km, the coefficient will be 1.18; 

the second, referred to the participation, is equal to 1.xx; where xx is the number of athletes arrived in that 
category. Eg: if the athlete is MM35 and the MM35 athletes arrived are 15, the coefficient will be 1.15. In the event 
that within the same stage two races are run on different distances, the figure referring to the number of 
category athletes arrived in that race, will be equal to the sum of the arrivals in both races; 

the third, referred to altimetry, is equal to 1.xx; where xx is the positive height difference expressed in hectometres 
(hundreds of meters). Eg: if the positive height difference is 1200 m, the coefficient will be 1.12. 

WALKTRAIL: will be awarded as many points as are the km covered. 

VOLUNTEERS: a score of 20 points will be awarded to the first stage in which you will participate and 10 points 
for each subsequent stage. The Trail della Luna (if you are present in both days) and the 30 km stages and 
beyond will give 15 points. 

CLUBS: each club will receive a score equal to the sum of the points of all participants (Trail + Walktrail + 
Volunteers) 

The withdrawn athletes and those out of the maximum time allowance will receive a score of 0.5 

 

CLASSIFICATION AT THE END OF ALL STAGES 
TRAIL: the final ranking will be drawn up by summing up a maximum of the best 7 scores on all the stages in 
which the athlete took part. Those who do not take part in at least 5 races will not be included in the final prize-
giving. 

The athletes can add, to the 5 minimum scores required, also additional scores acquired as walktrailer or 
volunteer. 

In case of a tie in the final score the athlete who took part in more races will be favored. In case of further tie the 
athlete who has achieved the best individual placement will be favored. In case of further tie, a tie will be held. 

WALKTRAIL: the final classification will be drawn up by summing up the number of kilometers at the end of all 
the stages of 2024. In case of a tie in the final score who took part in more stages will be favored. In case of 
further tie, the oldest walker will be favored. 

Those who will not take part in at least 5 walks will not be included in the final prize-giving. 

Additional scores obtained as a volunteer can be added to the 5 minimum scores required. 

VOLUNTEERS: the final ranking will be drawn up summing up the number of points earned at the end of all the 
stages of 2024. Those who will not take part in at least 4 stages will not be included in the final prize-giving. 
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CLUBS: for the purposes of the final ranking, 30 points will be awarded in each stage to the first club, 29 to the 
second and so on up to assigning 1 point to the thirtieth and subsequent. This score will then be multiplied by 
three coefficients: 

the first referred to the distance traveled is equal to 1.xx; where xx is the number of kilometers traveled in that 
stage. Eg: if the distance is 18 km, the coefficient will be 1.18; 

the second referred to the participation is equal to 1.xx; where xx is the number of clubs classified in that race. 
Eg: if the clubs classified are 35, the coefficient will be 1.35; 

the third referred to the altimetry is equal to 1.xx; where xx is the positive height difference expressed in 
hectometres (hundreds of meters). Eg: if the positive height difference is 1200 m, the coefficient will be 1.12. The 
team with the highest score will be the winner. 

 

ABSOLUTE RANKING 

For each stage a general classification for men and women will be drawn up, which will assign 10 points to the 
first, 7 to the second, 5 to the third, 3 to the fourth, 2 to the fifth and 1 to the sixth. In the event that within the 
same stage are run two races on different distances, for the purposes of the points classification, for the shorter 
race, will be awarded 5 points to the first, 3 to the second and 2 to the third. In the event of a tie, the athlete who 
has achieved the highest score in a single race will be the winner; in case of further tie, the second highest score 
will be taken into consideration and so on. In case of further tie, the athlete who has run the most kilometers will 
be the leader. 

 

RACE PACK 
Each participant in the trail, the walktrail and the volunteers will receive a race pack (within the limits set by the 
regulation). The race pack is intended as a gift from the organization. Its value is in no way connectable to the 
registration fee, which refers to services strictly linked to the event. 
The race pack will be delivered to the interested participant, in case he is unable to be there, to his delegate by 
the end of the stage, after which he will lose the right to receive it. 

 
PRIZES 

A) in each stage 

TRAIL: to the athletes classified in the first 3 places of each male and female category. To the absolute winner 
(man/woman) of the race.  In the event that within the same stage are run two races on different distances, for 
the purposes of the points classification, for the shorter race, will be awarded the first 5 absolute athlete 
(man/woman) 

WALKTRAIL: to the larger group. 

VOLUNTEERS: no prize will be awarded. 

CLUBS: to the first club. 

The winning athletes and clubs are required to attend the awards ceremony. It will not be possible to delegate 
anyone to collect the prizes. 

 

B) Prizes at the end of all the stages 

TRAIL: to the first 10 classified of each male and female category. To the first 3 classified of the male and female 
absolute ranking. 

WALKTRAIL: to the first 10 classified 

VOLUNTEERS: to the first 10 classified 

CLUBS: To the first 5 classified clubs. 

The Trail, Walktrail and volunteer awards are not cumulative. 

Awarded athletes and clubs can delegate someone to collect prizes by the end of the awards ceremony, after 
which the prizes will no longer be available. 

A special prize will be awarded to those who will participate in all the 2024 stages. 
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By registering, each competitor agrees to comply with the rules and frees the organizers from any civil or 
criminal liability for any incident or accident, for damage to persons or things derived from him or caused by 
himself, which may occur during the event. 

The organization reserves the right to make changes regarding the dates and races on the calendar. 

Any changes to the program will be communicated via the official website www.ecotrailsicilia.it and the 
EcotrailSicilia Facebook page. 


